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From the Principal 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
The annual Presentation Day held in our school yesterday morning 

provided us with an opportunity to affirm all students for their efforts 

this year and also to offer special acknowledgement to the Year 6 

students who will conclude their primary education at Rathmines Public 

School tomorrow. I thank all the teachers and support staff for their 

contributions to Presentation Day and especially thank Helen Bristow, 

Mrs Wicks and Mr Elston for the leading roles they played in 

organising this major school event.  

 

Congratulations are extended to the following students who were 

recipients of major awards: 

S & E Nicolle Citizenship Award :         Molly      

RSL Shield for Academic Excellence :      Harrison     

Tony Wells Science Awards :      Eloise                
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Vision Statement 
Rathmines Public School’s vision is to pursue and celebrate excellence in all areas and to ensure everyone 
has the opportunity to experience success within a supportive, safe and engaging learning environment 
which embraces the creative and productive use of technology and is free from all forms of discrimination.  
Our vision is to educate students for life by fostering their sense of wellbeing and developing their personal 
values of honesty, resilience, empathy, respect and responsibility. 
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Performing Arts Award:            Mia G  

Music Award :          Lochlan               

Anniwell Family Encouragement Award:   Max S   

Art Award:               Jamelia        

Sportsperson of the Year:          Kenya and Kobe     

NSW Premier’s Sporting Challenge Award:    Jai    

Helen Jones-Mashman Reading Award:       Jemma        

Award for Support of Special Needs Students:   Payden  

Wangi Lions Club Year 5 Encouragement award Award:    Leroy  

 

Trophies were also presented to the captains of the following Sports Houses in recognition of  

their successes during the 2020 sporting calendar:  

Cooper Family Shield for Swimming:                  Kingfisher 

Healey Family Cross Country Shield:     Seagull 

Overall Winning House:      Kingfisher  

 

The following students also received special acknowledgement for their achievements during the 2020 

school year when they were presented with class Book Awards:  

K/1C     Ava  and Thomas     2/3R       Callan  and Ianka  

KF          Jacomo  and Indie     3R       Abby  and Tyson            

KR         Sophie  and Ryan          3/4 GS       Grace  and Imogen  

1W        Chael  and Mila        4M   Cleo  and Jack M     

1C       Grace  and Mack        5C        Joseph  and Chelsey  

2F       Blaine  and Liana     5/6E       Charli  and Braydan S 

2V    Brody and Hunter                                        6W   Cruz and Jamie     

Emerald     Zane          Diamond     Maddison       

Ruby     Denzyl  

 

Learning and Support Teacher Awards:      

Keziah               Bowen              Tobias  

 

Library Awards: 

Chevhie      Jaxon H       Katie      Amber H 

 

Induction of 2021 School Leaders 

This gathering of our school community also provided us with an opportunity to formally induct the 

following School Leaders for 2021:  Makayla      Dustin     Mackenzie     Joseph     Isabella   Ben    Marli   and 

Daniel. 

 

From the Principal cont’d  
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Sports House Captains:     

Mariner   Miah  and Nate             Seagull      Makenna  and 

Alexander  

Catalina     Haylee  and Kaizen         Kingfisher     Chloe  and Kruiz  

 

2020: A time to shine! 

When speaking to our school community at the start of our Presentation 

Day celebration I mentioned that unfortunately a lot of the commentary 

that you see in the media or hear in daily conversations is based on a belief 

that 2020 was shocker of a year and the best thing to do is forget about it, 

put it behind us, and move onto 2021!      I added, that if were to go down 

that line of writing 2020 off as a bad memory and putting all of our focus on 

the better days ahead we would be selling ourselves short, not only on a 

school community level but also on a national level, by focusing on the 

negative aspects of a tough year rather than the many positives that have 

come from the way we have approached the challenges associated with 

COVID 19. It is often the case that when we are placed under pressure, 

either as individuals or as a community, it can result in something really 

special and valuable being achieved. 

Looking back over this past year there can be no doubt that  students, 

parents, carers and staff members have been placed under a lot of 

additional pressure but that pressure has resulted in many shining moments 

and as this year concludes I think it is appropriate  to highlight just a few: 

 

 The amazing efforts made by all class teachers to do all they could in 

order  to minimize the disruption to student learning by embracing  the 

technology of Google Classroom 

 On a wider community level, the courage and resilience displayed by all 

of the frontline health care workers not just in Australia but around the 

world. 

 From the very first day when the health advice indicated it was safer for 

everyone to work from home, our younger teachers and those without 

dependents putting their hand up and volunteering to cover extra days at 

school or to be on call to come in if needed 

  Kay, Jen, Deb and Kate in the school office going above and beyond 

with an additional  workload to support our families not just during the 

COVID lockdown but throughout the year 

 The genuine sense of gratitude expressed by parents and carers when 

members of the school exec team checked in by phone to see how families 

were travelling at home during the learning from home period 

From the Principal cont’d  

 

Any school notes that are 

sent home can also be found 

on the Skoolbag App.  On 

the home screen,  click on 

the Rathmines Public School 

link. 

On the next screen 

click on Notes Sent Home.  

You can then scroll through 

to find the information you 

need. 
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 Our virtual ANZAC DAY assembly…and the images of children standing and singing “Advance 

Australia Fair” and” Lest We Forget”  in their lounge rooms, their sense of reverence while 

participating in the assembly and Mrs Bristow and Mr Fisher working so hard with our school leaders  

in the days leading up to our celebration to bring it all together through the marvel of modern 

technology 

 The amazing Zoom BOOK WEEK Parade and Book Fair organized by Miss Lizdenis 

 Our first School Cross Country Carnival in the school grounds organized by Miss Case and Mr 

McNamara 

 The introduction of Inter School Debating via Zoom to overcome the social distancing restrictions 

 The stage three lunchtime competitions for basketball, netball, and league tag conducted by Mr 

Elston, Mrs Wicks and Miss Case as a way of making up for the cancellation of PSSA events. 

 The close contests between the teachers and student All Stars teams highlighted by our celebrity 

referee, sending Mr Fisher into the bin (literally)  for back chatting and Miss Case to the same bin just 

for being too good at League tag 

  And more recently, the successful operation of the Catalina Rascals which was a combination of 
the Rascals and Catalina Kids programs we normally run within our kinder transition program. 

 

There have been many shining moments this year and I am pleased to have this opportunity to thank and 

commend all members of our school community for the very positive and supportive manner in which 

you responded to the challenges that have come our way during this past year. I extend special thanks to 

all class teachers, members of the school executive, and the wonderful school administration and 

support staff for the very professional and committed manner in which they have fulfilled their 

responsibilities, and for doing all they can to ensure that our students from Kinder through to Year 6 have 

been provided with a challenging but at the same time nurturing, caring and supportive learning 

environment during this COVID year. 

Affirmation Assemblies 

Last Friday, Affirmation Assemblies for our infants classes as well as Stage 2 and Stage 3 were conducted 

from 9:00am through till 3:00pm. All of the assemblies were livestreamed with a total of 220 parents and 

carers watching from home or their place of work. I logged in from my office and it was really pleasing to 

not only see the broad range of achievement areas for children from Kinder through to Year 6 but also to 

listen to the words of appreciation expressed by the stage supervisors to the teachers and support staff 

within their teams. I congratulate all students on giving of their best during another busy school year and 

I add my thanks to the class teachers for organising the stage assemblies, and for the extra effort they 

have made to affirm the children in their care during such a challenging year.  

We have been fortunate to have a number of excellent teachers filling temporary and long term casual 

positions this year and they have made wonderful contributions to our school. I take this opportunity to 

express my sincere appreciation to Rebecca Verschoor and James Picot for the professionalism and sense 

of commitment they have displayed while fulfilling their class teaching responsibilities this year. Rebecca 

will be having a break from teaching after the birth of her first child in January and James will be taking 

From the Principal Cont’d 
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up a permanent teaching appointment at St Phiilips Grammar school in Gosford. 

 I am very pleased to be able to confirm that Ellouise Wicks, Phoebe Watson, Niesa Case, Joanna Lizdenis, 

Jason Ruecroft, Lynda Maretich,  Clare Cawley, Kim McNulty, Amy Poole and Megan Bowron will 

continue in their temporary teaching roles at our school next year. I also take this opportunity to 

welcome Miss Keira Dole, Mrs Leanne Reid and Mr Patrick Wild who will join our fulltime teaching staff 

next year. Keira will teach Patrick’s special education class for three days per fortnight as well as 

providing additional in class support for our Stage 3 students. Leanne Reid has accepted responsibility for 

teaching one of the special education classes and Patrick has been appointed to the permanent position 

of Assistant Principal (Special Education) following Michael Sneesby’s decision to take up a position in the 

Department of Education Well Being unit in Newcastle. As a school we are indebted to Mr Bidstrup for 

the special contribution he has made to our school while he has been filling the role of Relieving Assistant 

Principal for Special Education. Tom has led the special education team brilliantly during a challenging 

period and his leadership has always focused on trying to provide all of the children in the unit with a 

supportive, caring and engaging learning environment. 

 We have received a significant number of local enrolment applications during the past two weeks and 

based on our projected enrolment numbers for 2021 it is highly likely that we will be structuring our 

teaching responsibilities on having an additional mainstream class (15 in total). A final decision in this 

regard will be made after our enrolments are checked at the start of the term. As a result the full 

schedule of teaching responsibilities for 2021 will not be published until the commencement of the new 

school year once the decision between 14 and 15 classes is finalised. 

Year 6 of 2020. 

Many of the major awards that were presented yesterday related to contributions made by our outgoing 

Year 6 class and it was fitting that they receive this special acknowledgement as they conclude their 

primary education at Rathmines. This evening at the Year 6 Farewell Dinner I will be able to join with the 

Year 6 teachers in thanking and congratulating our Year 6 class of 2020 but I would like to take this 

chance to commend them for their contributions to Rathmines Public. It has been a particularly 

challenging year for Year 6 and I know that at times they must have experienced feelings of frustration 

and disappointment as many of the traditional extra curricula events including their three day excursion 

to Hill End were cancelled. However, they showed great resilience and hung in there! They remained 

positive and they continued to be great role models for all of our students through the concern and 

support they showed for each other, their school and class spirit, their happy and friendly personalities, 

and their readiness to take on a challenge. 

When the Year 6 students were  walking along the beaches and over the hills  at Pacific Palms early in 

Term 1, none of us had any idea what was waiting around the corner for us in the form of COVID 19, but  

during the camp we did talk to the children about the importance of digging deep to face challenges 

whether it was  the steep tracks on their  walk, the darkness of the rain forest late at night with our 

torches turned off, or (for some)  the complicated task of putting up a tent! They all handled the 

Elizabeth Beach challenges really well and most importantly they supported other class members if they 

From the Principal Cont’d 
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needed help. They have continued to maintain that attitude all year and I thank them sincerely for their 

contributions to Rathmines Public not just during this tricky year but from when the majority of the class 

started as little Rascals in 2013 before starting in Kinder in 2014. 

Intensive Swimming Scheme 

I congratulate all of the students who participated in the annual nine day swimming program which 

concluded last Thursday. The teachers were very impressed with the manner in which the children 

conducted themselves during their lessons and while travelling to and from the Toronto Swimming 

Complex. While all of the students improved their swimming ability and water confidence during the ten 

days it is important to note that the benefits of the program will be maximized if the children are given 

the opportunity to further develop their swimming during the holidays. On behalf of all the children in 

the program I thank Mr Fisher for all the time and effort he contributed to organising this extra curricula 

activity.  

  

2021 to 2024 School improvement Plan 

Members of staff are currently working on the development of our next School Improvement Plan which 

will provide our sense of direction for the next four years. I look forward to sharing that plan with all 

members of our school community early in Term 1 next year. The first step in this planning process was 

the development of a revised School Vision Statement based on the responses and feedback received 

from members of the school community. I thank everyone who contributed to this process and, in closing 

this final newsletter for the year, I would like to share with you once again  the Vision, Goals and 

Aspirations we have for Rathmines Public during the next four years:                                                         

“Rathmines Public School's vision is to pursue and celebrate excellence in all areas and to ensure every 

student has the opportunity to experience success within a supportive, safe, personalised and 

engaging learning environment which is free from all forms of discrimination.  Our vision is to educate 

students for life, to enable them to act with moral and ethical integrity, to foster their sense of 

wellbeing and to develop their personal values of honesty, resilience, empathy, respect and 

responsibility.”  

I look forward to working with all members of our school community when we return in 2021 and start 

on our journey towards achieving our vision for Rathmines Public School. I thank everyone again for your 

amazing efforts during this past year and wish everyone all the best for a safe, relaxing and definitely 

well-earned Christmas vacation.                                                    

 

 
 
Yours sincerely, 

Nick Walker 

 

 

From the Principal Cont’d 
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SPECIALTY GROUP PHOTOS 

 

Please remember to pack your child’s  

WATER BOTTLE EVERY DAY. 

School bubblers are still unavailable and the 

school has only a limited supply of disposable 

cups. 

Collapsible drink bottles are a great idea when 

there is limited space in your child’s school bag. 

 

These include Infants Choir, Debating, Wonai, School Band, School Leaders, 

Sports Captains, Zone Representatives and sports teams.   

61300CE 

WATER BOTTLES 
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SCHOOL INFORMATION 

 
MAKING A PAYMENT? 

To pay by card simply go online to  

https://rathmines-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/ 

 

In the MAKE A PAYMENT tab enter 

your child’s name and date of birth to 

begin the process. 

Cash and EFTPOS are accepted at 

the school office before 3pm. 

 

STUDENT ABSENCES 

Parents will receive a 

message via SMS if their 

child is marked absent at 

roll call.  Please reply to 

the message to explain 

the absence. 

 

 

 

SCHOOL OFFICE 
8.30am—3.00pm 

Cash payments can be left in the payments 

slot after hours (right hand side of counter).  

EFTPOS only available before 3pm.   

KINDER  AND  YEAR  1  PARENTS 

Please pack spare undies and pants 
in your child’s bag.   

 

School supplies of spare clothing are very limited 
and if we have nothing suitable, we will need to 

contact you to bring a change of clothes to 
school. 

Thank you. 

For the safety and well-being of  

all our students, please ensure  

NO NUTS 

 OF ANY KIND 

are brought to school.  This 

includes any type of nut butter, 

chocolate nut spread like 

Nutella and any snack foods 

containing nuts. 



 9 

RATHMINES PUBLIC SCHOOL   Ph 4975 1229   Fax 4975 4239  Email rathmines-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au  

 

IMPORTANT DATES 

Bank books should be handed to the class teacher at roll 

DATE EVENT 

2021  

Wednesday 27th January School open for staff only 

Thursday 28th January 

 Uniform Shop open 9—11am 

 Pupil Free Day 

 

Friday 29th January YEAR 1-6 STUDENTS RETURN 

Monday 1st February Swimming Carnival for Years 3—6 and certain Year 2s 

Thursday 4th February 
Kindergarten 2021 First Day 9.30am—2.30pm.  

FROM THE ROSEMARY ROW GATE ONLY. 

Friday 5th February 
Kindergarten 2021 9.30am—2.30pm.  ENTER AND 

EXIT FROM ROSEMARY ROW GATE ONLY. 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

Disclaimer: Rathmines Public School does not necessarily endorse the services 

or products which may be included in or attached to this newsletter and is in no 

way responsible for any issues arising from use of the services or products 

offered. No responsibility is accepted for errors or omissions. 
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